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Tom and Nan Morrisette
Oceanview Cottage 45
Blueberry Lane, 
Falmouth, ME 





Date: 04/26/2024     

 

Nathan Poore, Town Manager 

And; 

Hope Cahan, Chair. Falmouth Town Council 

Town of Falmouth 

271 Falmouth Road 

Falmouth, Maine  04105 

 

Re:  OceanView Expansion and Modernization Project 

 

Dear Mr. Poore and Chair Cahan: 

 

I am writing to o*er my support for the proposed OceanView Retirement Community 

Expansion and Modernization project located o* Blueberry Lane on the OceanView 

campus.  OceanView and its residents have been a part of the Falmouth community for 

decades and contribute in many ways to local organizations and businesses.  The 

proposed expansion will allow OceanView to remain competitive and meet the continued 

demand for senior housing and services. I would expect this project to be of the same high 

quality design and in character with the rest of the beautiful campus Mr. Wasileski has 

created over the past 4 decades. 

 

I encourage the Town Council and Planning Board to approve the updated masterplan and 

project application. 

 

Thank you for your consideration.    

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Gino
Snapshot









to: Ms. Ellen Planer, Town Clerk, Town of Falmouth, Maine 

 

Dear Ellen,  

How're you doing?  We hope well!! 

Thanks for so many times during our 12+ years in Falmouth being helpful to us as we worked our 
way into the community, after coming from your old stomping grounds in California's Silicon 
Valley.  We always appreciate your willingness to many times accept our teasings and fun-
foolishments when we've stopped by town HQ for meetings (or bill-payings!  Ugh!). 

The help we need this time is to whom at the town should a letter be given in support of OceanView 
at Falmouth's current plans and applications to remodel-and/or-newly-construct and upgrade 
sections of facilities and living units at OV, including adding several dozen apartments to bring new 
residents into our community.  So..., please pass this letter along to the appropriate town officials 
who would be professionally interested in our points of view on what we consider to be an overall 
improvement of where we live. 

As background:  For our later retirement years, a half-dozen years ago Sue & I moved from a home 
on Paddock Way, to a nice apartment at OceanView in Falmouth.  We came to OV expecting a safe, 
comfortable, secure, well-maintained and well-managed senior-living facility.  Our expectations 
have been more than met, and we have developed and enjoy friendly relationships with many well-
educated interesting pals and neighbors.  Beyond ourselves, our primary interest is helping bring 
high-quality music performances to OceanView...., and among residents we are considered a 
driving force in each month arranging, promoting and presenting two or more concerts at OV that 
are enthusiastically self-sponsored by our having built a happy participating cadre of almost 200 
residents.  From the beginning when we proposed undertaking this volunteer mission, OV's owner, 
John Wasileski has been super-supportive (Hoo-Ray for that encouragement!!).  Being musicians 
ourselves (Sue a "pro", as you know), we are fortunate to enjoy good personal relationships with well 
more than half of the individual members of the Portland Symphony, many who also perform with 
and have introduced us to Boston-area musicians with Boston Pops and Boston Symphony 
Orchestra experience.  We are dedicated as uncompensated individuals to paying high 
honorariums and bringing as many of those musicians as possible to perform at OceanView; 
likewise bringing to OV many chamber-music players from quality Maine Festival ensembles..., 
including faculty and advanced students from USM's Osher School of Music. 

 

Considering our interest in high-quality music performances at OceanView, we consider two 
aspects of OceanView's current plans to upgrade and expand as especially attractive.  First, of 
course, will be up to 50 new future pals being able to move into apartments in the proposed 
buildings.  "People" are the lifeblood of living at OceanView, so getting to know "More People" will, 
we predict, be of significant added value to Sue's and my future later-life experiences.  Of course, 
we look forward to some of those joining with us at concerts that we make happen in the future. 



One aspect of the proposed overall expansion/replacement plan submitted to Falmouth authorities 
is especially attractive to Sue and me.  The proposal includes significant enlargement of the 
community space in Blueberry Commons area of OV.  We understand that the improved room will 
be able to hold maybe 200 people.  Do we look forward to presenting concerts to larger audiences 
in the enlarged room?  --  You Bet We Do!!   That this enlargement was visualized by OV was a 
fantastic and delightful surprise to us;  how brilliant!  We have proposed that expansion of this BBC 
community room (that's what it's called by residents) include installation of a low stage (maybe 
seven or so inches higher than the floor) that would be large enough to hold double-quartets of 
eight musicians; it obviously would also be extra useful for general meetings, allowing better sight-
lines of speakers to OV residents (some of whom, including yours truly, occasionally incur neck 
discomforts).  Residents with walkers in the currently existing lodges will benefit since additional 
group activities for larger assemblies can be more easily accessed while staying indoors.  We are 
assured that our suggestion is receiving high-level consideration.   

In discussions with some of our pals, we also have been especially impressed with aspects of the 
proposal regarding underground garages.  Well-designed living-unit buildings built upon currently-
paved parking areas  --the new units constructed with underground parking--  are undoubtedly a 
win-win visual tradeoff (although it's a lose-lose tradeoff to Maine's winter snowstorm gremlins who 
want us to endure shoveling duties to get our vehicles back on the road --So including the garages is 
a Ha!Ha! to those nature scoundrels!).  Obviously, the decision to create more underground parking 
is way better than just adding buildings and paving over additional land spaces with less-than-
attractive whiteline-painted outside parking spaces. 

We need to mention that others of our pals have praised that the proposed-plans will result in the 
installation of more solar units (although candidly, we are personally concerned about our nation's 
over-dependency on too many such units, lest the Chinese secretly have installed "turn-off-
switches" as unconventional war-attack mechanisms).  Nonetheless, we observe that the overall 
OV community is highly supportive of OceanView Management's commitment to solar energy 
sources.  

 

Anyway, perhaps we've rambled on a bit with this letter......., but please understand that Sue and I 
strongly endorse the current proposed overall plan submitted by OceanView to the Town of 
Falmouth.  We think moving forward as proposed will be good for OceanView, good for us......, and 
good for the wider Falmouth community.   

Thank you, Ellen, and thanks also to other town officials for receiving and considering our 
communication. 

Sincerely,  

 

Sue & Hank Schmitt 

20 Blueberry Lane  Apt. L353, Falmouth, Maine    04105   apt.tel#619-7334 

 



 

May 9, 2024 

 

Nathan Poore, Town Manager 

Town of Falmouth 

271 Falmouth Rd. 

Falmouth, ME 04105 

 

Re: OceanView Expansion and Modernization Project 

 

Dear Mr. Poore: 

We are writing as abutters to OceanView Retirement Community to express support for the 
proposed Expansion and Modernization project.  We own a 24+/- acre property (Map 310 
Lot U30-003) located directly adjacent to the OceanView western boundary extending from 
Merrill Rd. to Falmouth Rd. We have enjoyed a good relationship with John Wasileski and 
our OceanView neighbors for over 30 years. 

Our land abutting OceanView is wooded and natural. The project is proposing to remove 
and upgrade a number of outdated cottages. The plans require an area of development and 
grading close to our property line. Mr. Wasileski has agreed to work with us to provide a 
planting plan to maintain a visual screen with which we are agreeable.   

Sincerely, 

Sean & Wendy Hanley 

33 Merrill Rd. 

Falmouth 
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